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Membership meeting, opening 
of Anne Hall Gallery set

SUMMER HOURS FOR MUSEUM
Summer hours for the museum, in effect 
now through August, are Wednesday 
through Sunday, 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.

The Annual Membership 
Meeting for NLCHM will be 
held at the museum Saturday, 
June 22 from 11 a.m. to 3 
p.m. Members can stop in 
anytime during those hours 
and vote for new members 
of the board of directors or 
mail the ballot included with 
this newsletter. Please refer 
to the ballot for information 
on each new board member 
candidate. 

You can watch a a slide 
show during the open hours 
featuring all of the activity at 
the museum during the past 
year. Snacks and coffee will 
be provided.

The new Anne Hall 
Gallery, which will be 
located in Anne’s former 
office, will be open during 
the same hours of 11 a.m. 
to 3 p.m. Anne, former 
executive director of 
NLCHM, dedicated 20 years 
to making the museum what 
it is today. 

This art gallery will 
feature works from artists 
in the museum collection as 
well as from local artists. 

The gallery will open 
with a show titled “Painting 

History.”  It will feature 
scenes of landscapes 
and buildings by historic 
artists, including Maude 

ANNE HALL GALLERY 
AND EXHIBIT OPENING

“Seascape” by Maude Wanker, an oil painting donated to the museum in 
2007, is featured in a new exhibit, “Painting History”.

Wanker, Lincoln City’s most 
prestigious painter. The 
gallery will rotate often, so 
check out this show soon. 

A new gallery dedicated to Anne 
Hall, former executive director of 
NLCHM, will open June 22.

A big thank you to the 
wonderful supporters who 
helped make the Paint-
Protect-Preserve fundraiser 
a success. Contributions are 
about 90% of what’s needed 
to have the museum painted. 
The project will start this 
summer. 

Please help with the 
last 10%; send or stop by 
with a check or donate 
through the website: 
northlincolncountyhistorical 
museum.org.

CONTRIBUTORS 
AS OF MAY 15, 2019

Ann Murdock
Thelma Gardner 
Otis & Dorothy Winchester 
Doug Brazil 
Sheila Coventry	
Wally & Warna Kohl 
Ronald Tierney 	
Bee J Boye’                 
Larry & Danell Martin   
John Wilson
Walter & Karen Brown
Donna Morris
Carol Anne Hall	
Gordon & Patricia McLean
Genevieve Atwood

90% of funds raised
to paint museum

We need volunteers to 
greet museum visitors and 
cover the front desk for an 
hour or two a week. Previous 
hosting and cash register 
experience and an interest in 
North Lincoln County history 
are helpful. If this interests 
you, please call the museum 
at 541-996-6614.

Volunteers needed 
to cover front desk



New and renewing members

Cynthia Farlow joins board

INDIVIDUAL
Gordon McMinn
Gail Downs
Susy Marie Bray
Christina Gillis
Carol Anne Hall
Cynthia Farlow
Doris Coons
Hope Harbour
Craig Anderson
Thomas Chandler
Sue Jenkins
Eleanor Morris
Joann Schneider
Evelyn Hicks
Ann Murdock
Thelma Gardner
Libby Durbin
Charles Koski

FAMILY
Sener & Julie Otrugman
Sherman & Sheila Coventry
Richard & Priscilla Hawkins
Barbara Saigo & Family
Paul & Darlene Noteboom
Leonard & Sharon Gilson
Haven & Margery Baxter
Edward Dreistadt & Shellie Stuart
Russell & Judy Cleveland

David & Linda Pompel Jr. 
Gail Miller

SUSTAINING
Beverly Ulbricht
Richard & Claudette Schreoder
Rita Wharton
John Wilson
Walter & Karen Brown
Sandy Gruber
Stephen Griffiths

SUPPORTING
Sharon Borgford
Johanna Quade
Brian & Liz Fackler
Gary & Jodi Weeber
Gerry & Christine Tunstall
Pete & Connie Owston
Nicklis & Janet Simpson

BENEFACTOR
Karen Esterholdt
Larry & Danell Martin

ORGANIZATIONS & 
BUSINESSES
Mills Ace Hardware
Tillamook County Pioneer 
Museum

Brooks’ Kernville Cannery model 
brings back memories of town

New attractions featured at Pixiefest

Kids of all ages are invited to this summer’s 
Art at the Museum Saturday, July 13, 11  
  a.m. to 3 p.m. Guests are invited to paint   
      and draw historical and cultural artifacts 

Paint and draw July 13
at NLCHM workshop

and photos. We will have a new craft 
 workshop this year as well.  All art
supplies are provided for this free 
     program by the Mildred and Marie 
   Children’s Fund. This fun art program 

The Kernville Cannery was built in 1896 by Daniel Kern; 
the town of Kernville was named after him the same year. The 
cannery changed hands several times, and in 1907 it became 
Elmore Cannery, then later Gerttula Cannery and Boat Works. 
Kernville no longer has its notable cannery, stores, mill, and 
boat works industry.

This model of the Kernville Cannery, circa 1905, was 
created by volunteer Gary Brooks. It won Best of Show at 
the 15th Pacific Model Loggers Congress in 2019. This is the 
second model Gary has made for the museum. The other, done 
last year, is a model of the Pixie Kitchen.

offers an opportunity to learn some history while having fun 
at the museum. 

Cynthia Farlow has 
joined the museum’s board 
of directors as an interim 
member. A native Oregonian 
and coastal resident since 
2003, Cynthia has many ties 
to the local communities. 
She enjoys volunteering her 
time with multiple charitable 
organizations and spending 
time with her husband, 
Vance, and their family, 
entertaining their friends, 
traveling, and relaxing at 
their hilltop forest ‘beach’ 

house overlooking Siletz Bay 
and the Pacific Ocean.

NLCHM members will 
participate in the third 
annual Pixiefest in the 
Pixie Memories Tent with a 
traveling historical exhibit on 
Pixie Kitchen and Pixieland. 
This year Pixiefest has 
lowered prices to $10 for 
adults and $6 for kids 7 to 
16, and kids under 6 get in 
free. The fest also has a new 
location at Taft High School 
and new entertainment. If 
you loved the Pixie Kitchen 

and Pixieland, you’ll love the 
new and improved Pixiefest! 
Head to www.pixiefest.com 
for more information.

Pioneer Picnic coming Sept. 14
You and your friends and 

relatives are invited to attend 
the museum’s Pioneer Picnic 

Saturday, Sept. 14, 11:30 
a.m.,  at Wapiti Park up Drift 
Creek Road. Bring your 
favorite hot dish, salad, or 
dessert, and a place setting. 

The history of this picnic 
goes back to the early 1900s 
and is a great event for 
people from all over the state 
to come together to share 
memories of North Lincoln 
County. More details in the 
September newsletter.

The “Della” in the early 1900s

The ocean vessel 
“Della” supplied goods 
on consignment to North 
Lincoln County stores from 
the Cloverdale Mercantile 
Store, owned by Charles 
Nelson and Charles Ray. 
Nelson later co-founded the 
town of Nelscott. Ray was 
the founder of Cloverdale. 

The “Della” and other 
supply vessels were 
important to the history of 
North Lincoln County. They 
supplied goods to pioneers 
when the roads leading here 
were either in poor condition 
or non-existent, using the 
beach as a highway where no 
bridges existed.

And now . . . your moment of history


